
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JULY 16, 2015 
 

Item 5, Report No. 29, of the Special Committee of the Whole, which was adopted without amendment by 
the Council of the City of Vaughan on July 16, 2015. 
 
 
 
5 STREET NAME APPROVAL  
 APPROVED PLAN OF SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-05V10 
 LAKE RIVERS INC./KLEINDOR DEVELOPMENTS INC 
 WARD 1 – VICINITY OF MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE AND TIMBER CREEK BOULEVARD 
 
The Special Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Planning, Director of Development Planning, and Manager of Development Planning, dated 
July 16, 2015, be approved subject to naming Street “5” ‘Ross Vennare Crescent’; and 

 
2) That the deputation of Mr. Sam Balsamo, Kleindor Developments, Highway 7, Concord, be 

received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning, Director of Development Planning, and Manager of Development 
Planning recommend: 

 
1. THAT the following street names for the proposed streets in approved Plan of 

Subdivision File 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on 
Attachment #2, BE APPROVED: 

 
STREET  PROPOSED NAME 

 
Street “5” Vennare Crescent 
Street “6” Condor Way 
 

Contribution to Sustainability 
 

N/A 
 

Economic Impact 
 
There are no requirements for new funding associated with this report. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
N/A 
 
Purpose 
 
To seek approval from the Committee of the Whole for street names within approved Plan of 
Subdivision 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc. /Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on Attachment 
#2. 

 
Background – Analysis and Options 

 
The subject lands shown on Attachment #1 are located north of Major Mackenzie Drive and west 
of Timber Creek Boulevard, City of Vaughan.  
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CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JULY 16, 2015 
 

Item 5, SPCW Report No. 29 – Page 2 
 
The Owner has submitted street names for approval for Streets “5” and “6” in approved Plan of 
Subdivision 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on Attachment 
#2. 

 
The street name Vennare Crescent is to honor the life of Ross Vennare who devoted his life to 
helping those in need in Vaughan.  As a hockey coach, instructor, journalist and referee, Ross 
placed value in helping kids achieve more with their lives through the values and lessons that 
sport teaches us. Dedicating his time to organizing charitable events and raising funds for Sick 
Kids and the Special Olympics, Ross always raised community awareness.  When Ross suddenly 
passed away in March 2010 at the age of 27, a void was felt by those who knew him.  Annually, 
the Ross Vennare award is presented to deserving St. Clare Catholic School Students who 
display exemplary character and commitment to helping those in need. His commitment and 
dedication to hockey and sports always brought the community together to focus on what really 
matters. 
 
The Region of York Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed street names. The Vaughan Fire and Rescue Services Department and Vaughan 
Planning Department have also reviewed the proposed street names, which are considered to be 
satisfactory. 
 
The proposed street names are consistent with the City’s Street Naming Policy and Procedures 
that was approved by Vaughan Council on December 10, 2013. 
 
The submitted street names are not the result of a charity fundraising auction/event. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This staff report is consistent with the strategic goals as set forth in Vaughan Vision 
2020/Strategic Plan, particularly ‘Manage Growth and Economic Well-Being’. 

Regional Implications 

The York Region Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed street names. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The Vaughan Development Planning Department has no objection with the proposed street 
names for the streets in approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-05V10.  Should the Committee 
concur, the recommendation in this report can be approved.   

 
Attachments 

 
1. Location Map 
2. Approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-05V10 
 
Report prepared by: 
 
Juan Carlos Molina, Senior GIS Technician, ext. 8209 

 
(A copy of the attachments referred to in the foregoing have been forwarded to each Member of Council 
and a copy thereof is also on file in the office of the City Clerk.) 
 
 



SPECIAL COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE     JULY 16, 2015 
 

STREET NAME APPROVAL  
APPROVED PLAN OF SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-05V10 
LAKE RIVERS INC./KLEINDOR DEVELOPMENTS INC 
WARD 1 – VICINITY OF MAJOR MACKENZIE DRIVE AND TIMBER CREEK BOULEVARD 
 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning, Director of Development Planning, and Manager of Development 
Planning recommend: 

 
1. THAT the following street names for the proposed streets in approved Plan of 

Subdivision File 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on 
Attachment #2, BE APPROVED: 

 
 STREET  PROPOSED NAME 

 
Street “5”  Vennare Crescent 

 Street “6”  Condor Way 
 

 Contribution to Sustainability 
 
 N/A 
 

Economic Impact 
 
 There are no requirements for new funding associated with this report. 
 
 Communications Plan 
 
 N/A 
 
 Purpose 
 

To seek approval from the Committee of the Whole for street names within approved Plan of 
Subdivision 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on Attachment 
#2. 

  
Background – Analysis and Options 

  
The subject lands shown on Attachment #1 are located north of Major Mackenzie Drive and west 
of Timber Creek Boulevard, City of Vaughan.  
 
The Owner has submitted street names for approval for Streets “5” and “6” in approved Plan of 
Subdivision 19T-05V10 (Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.) as shown on Attachment 
#2. 

 
The street name Vennare Crescent is to honor the life of Ross Vennare who devoted his life to 
helping those in need in Vaughan.  As a hockey coach, instructor, journalist and referee, Ross 
placed value in helping kids achieve more with their lives through the values and lessons that 
sport teaches us. Dedicating his time to organizing charitable events and raising funds for Sick 
Kids and the Special Olympics, Ross always raised community awareness.  When Ross suddenly 
passed away in March 2010 at the age of 27, a void was felt by those who knew him.  Annually, 
the Ross Vennare award is presented to deserving St. Clare Catholic School Students who 
display exemplary character and commitment to helping those in need. His commitment and 
dedication to hockey and sports always brought the community together to focus on what really 
matters. 



 
The Region of York Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed street names. The Vaughan Fire and Rescue Services Department and Vaughan 
Planning Department have also reviewed the proposed street names, which are considered to be 
satisfactory. 
 
The proposed street names are consistent with the City’s Street Naming Policy and Procedures 
that was approved by Vaughan Council on December 10, 2013. 
 
The submitted street names are not the result of a charity fundraising auction/event. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020/Strategic Plan 
 
This staff report is consistent with the strategic goals as set forth in Vaughan Vision 
2020/Strategic Plan, particularly ‘Manage Growth and Economic Well-Being’. 

Regional Implications 

The York Region Transportation and Community Planning Department has no objection to the 
proposed street names. 
 
Conclusion 
 
The Vaughan Development Planning Department has no objection with the proposed street 
names for the streets in approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-05V10.  Should the Committee 
concur, the recommendation in this report can be approved.   

 
Attachments 

 
1. Location Map 
2. Approved Plan of Subdivision File 19T-05V10 
 
Report prepared by: 
 
Juan Carlos Molina, Senior GIS Technician, ext. 8209 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
       
           
 
 
                                           
 
JOHN MACKENZIE     GRANT UYEYAMA 
Commissioner of Planning    Director of Development Planning 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAURO PEVERINI 
       Manager of Development Planning 
/CM 
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Draft Plan of Sub-Division File 19T-05V10
APPLICANT: Lake Rivers Inc./Kleindor Developments Inc.

Development Planning Department

Attachment
File No. 
19T-05V10
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